
Coach Hall 
Point Loma Nazarene University Women's Soccer 
 

Dear Coach Hall, 

Go Sea Lions!  My name is Rachel Carrell and I am going to be a Junior at Walden Grove High School in 
Sahuarita, AZ (south of Tucson) and I am interested in playing Midfield/Forward for your team.   I grew 
up in an Air Force family and have visited the Point Loma area many times. 

Congratulations on your PacWest Championship, unbeaten conference record this year and trip to the 
NCAA tournament!  I see that you are graduating four midfielders/forwards in the year that I would 
enter.   I hope you will consider me in your 2017 recruiting class.  

My high school soccer team won the 2015 AZ Div III State Championship and I also play on the FC Sonora 
Club 98 Venom team.  My club coach, Scott Heath (stokeandgalaxy@gmail.com; 520.907.3689), would 
be happy to speak with you.  Attached is my soccer resume and here is a link to my highlight video:  
https://youtu.be/DiZYS-1DoqQ  and https://youtu.be/Fok-twEysy0. 

For my academics, I have a 4.5 GPA and I’m in the National Honor Society.  I plan to study Biology in 
college.  

I know you are busy, any information you can send me about playing for the Sea Lions would be greatly 
appreciated.  I’m attending the Las Vegas National Women’s Showcase Camp from Jun 6-7 and I look 
forward to meeting Coach Mobley.  I’m also playing in the FC Sol Invitational in Rancho Bernardo, CA 
from May 30-31.  I would be happy to send you my upcoming game schedule – just let me know.   

Thank you for your time, and I look forward to meeting you. 

Sincerely, 

Rachel Carrell  
#5 Club/#19 H.S. 
Walden Grove High School, May 2017 Grad 
Rrcarrxxxxx@gmail.com 
520-xxxxxxxx 
Sahuarita, AZ 
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